Office: 352-8694 Fax: 352-6659 Maintenance: 352-7086 Email:grandcoulee.cap@sasktel.net

Grand Coulee Email Your community your future

Village Council Meeting February 5, 2013

- Minutes of the regular meeting on January 8th were approved as were the payment of accounts, the bank reconciliations, and the financial statements.
- Council acknowledged the 2013 Tax Enforcement List and that it be advertised in the Regina Leader Post in accordance with the Tax Enforcement Act. Unless the arrears and costs appearing opposite the land and title number in the ad are fully paid by April 12, 2013, an interest based on a tax lien will be registered against the land.
- Council did 3 and final readings on the new Water and Sewer Rates Bylaw. Water rates will increase from \$17.70 to \$19.50/1000gallons and sewer from \$4.00 to \$4.50/1000gallons.
- The following councillors were appointed to the Standing Committees for the year 2013
 - Administrative Committee
 - Irv Brunas, Jolene Siemens
 - Financial Planning Committee
 - Irv Brunas, Don Ditson
 - Infrastructure Committee
 - Jolene Siemens, Elwood Scott, Ken Weisgarber
 - **Protective Services Committee**
 - Elwood Scott, Ken Weisgarber
 - **Economic Committee**
 - Irv Brunas, Don Ditson, Elwood Scott, Jolene Siemens, Ken Weisgarber
- Council issued Final Completion for the installations for the water main and sanitary sewer on Park St, Maple Ave and Centennial Dr.
- Council issued Substantial Performance for the Service Installations, Roadways and Grading on Park St, Maple Ave and Centennial Dr. Furthermore, the Developer will be responsible for the repair and maintenance of the aforementioned subdivision services for a period of 6 months in which time the Developer shall request for Final Completion.
- The foreman is going to start working on opening drainage ditches in preparation for spring melt.
- Council also debated whether or not to have snow hauled and removed from the Village. They will discuss this further at the next council meeting.
- The Assessment Roll will be open on Friday, February 8, 2013. The Assessment notices will be sent as required.
- Call for Nominations is now open for that of one councillor for the Village. Nomination forms must be received by February 13.
- Please remember that the Garbage and Recycling survey must be returned either by email or hard copy by February 15.